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Lang may yer lum reek!
Past events

Since the last Newsletter, if you can remember back that far, we have had our Autumn Dance held at the Rainham Mark Grammar School on 27th September dancing to a band new to us:- the Caledonian Reelers. Halloween was hosted by Professor Bumblebore at St Mary's Island on the 30th October on a Harry Potter theme and yes Harry was there as well as Hedwig the Owl in wonderful plumage and many other spooks and ghouls. The St Andrews Night on 27th November had a blue and white theme with Margaret Anne as the MC followed on the 18th December by the Christmas Social superbly organized by Alison and Elaine with Bob Hunt as the MC and this year featuring a pantomime. The latest event was of course our Hogmanay Party at the St Georges Centre. Sadly many could not attend due to illness but a lively crew danced through till 1.00am to MCs Harry Robertson, John Day, Mike Gould and Peter Forrow. The fastest 5 hours of my year!
In the week before Christmas Lis and I managed to celebrate at Bredhurst on Monday afternoon, Meopham Monday evening, Beginners on Tuesday evening, with the MDCA council Wednesday evening, St Mary’s on Thursday evening, Sheerness on Friday evening and Cobtree on Saturday evening. Phew! Great fun though.
Future Events
Our next major event will be our Burns Night, the 250th Anniversary of his birth, on the 24th January 2009 at the Stanley Ballroom in Chatham. An event not to be missed as few of us will be around to celebrate his 300th! All the usual speeches, recitations and Burns songs follow a three course meal including Haggis of course. This formal occasion will also be the concluding event of our 85th birthday celebrations. Our Bring-a-Friend Ceilidh will be on 19th February where it would be very nice if each of us could really bring a friend who has not previously Scottish Country danced. Our Spring Dance is on 21st March at St Mary’s Island and the AGM on 23rd April concludes the year’s events and my spell as President.
The Website

The website continues to expand and prosper. Thank you very much to all the MCs for sending in their programmes. Keep up the good work. This is a great help to all the dancers and is very much appreciated. Programmes and cribs are also posted on the website for all the annual events as well. A forum page is also now active for you to post your thoughts. We welcome your feedback. A great big THANK YOU to Julian for maintaining such a wonderful site.
Beginners / Improvers / Tuesday Group

Whatever you would like to call it starts again on the first Tuesday in January 8.00-10.00pm in the small hall of the St Mary's Community Centre. We look forward to meeting first timers and also those who may have been dancing a while but would like to practice foot work and formations in a very relaxed atmosphere.

Monday Bredhurst

Bredhurst has again been in action all the way through the year thanks to Ann Keeble and her merry team of MCs and tea makers. There is always space for more dancers from beginners to experts and they would love to see you between 1.30 pm to 3.45 at Bredhurst Village Hall.

Finally

A great big thank you to all the council and other members who help putting out chairs and stacking them away again, all the MCs, all the tea makers and all the others that help in so many ways. All the many events run by the MDCA would not be possible without your considerable input and support. 
Enjoy Dancing

Tim Bowden January 2009  
